
 
 
 
 

Dec. 21, 2012 
 
Michael Halpin 
Chief Legal Counsel 
Department of State Police 
Office of the Chief Legal Counsel 
470 Worcester Road 
Framigham, MA 01702 
 
Via e-mail 
 
Re: Updated Public Records Request on DOD 1033 Program 
 
Dear Attorney Halpin: 
 
 As you know, that ACLU of Massachusetts submitted a request for public records 
relating to the Department of Defense (DOD) “1033 Program” on May 4, 2012.  On June 
18, 2012, you replied that the fees for responsive documents would exceed $3,710.00.  
 
 I recently spoke with Joseph Kelly, who explained how the records on the 1033 
program are kept.  With that knowledge, I am now requesting the following shortened list 
of documents as the first part of the May 4th request, in an attempt to receive the most 
crucial documents first.  We may follow-up with a request for further documents at a later 
date.  
 
 We are requesting the following documents:  
  

1. The template used for Memoranda of Understanding (MOAs) between the State 
Police and local law enforcement agencies relating to the DOD 1033 program, or 
a copy of an actual MOA that is identical to other MOAs. Mr. Kelly explained 
that the State Police has MOAs with approximately 200 agencies, and that they all 
follow the same template.  
 

2. A list of all of the MOAs signed between the state police and local police 
departments.  
 

3. All reports of equipment taken possession of by local law enforcement agencies 
under the Department of Defense 1033 program from March 2011 through 
February 2012.  I understand that in March of 2012, new software was installed, 
and that this new software does not currently allow you to print such reports.  

Laura Rótolo 
Staff Attorney 

ACLU of Massachusetts 
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Boston, MA 02110 
(617) 482-3170 
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I hope that this narrower request is manageable, and I look forward to hearing from 

you soon.  Please let me know if I can clarify any part of this request.  
 
I hope you have a very happy new year.  
 
Best,  
 
 


